Dear Users of the Yankauer Nature Preserve,

As you may know, Potomac Valley Audubon Society (PVAS) manages the Yankauer Nature Preserve on Whiting’s Neck Road in Martinsburg, West Virginia. Many caving groups use as “home base” for their programs due to the amenities at our nature preserve which include parking, restrooms and our covered pavilion. Over the last several years the increased use of Whiting’s Neck Cave and the Yankauer Preserve has created a greater need for management. In order to ensure the quality and safety at the site we would like your help and cooperation of the following:

1. Bathrooms: Heavy summer cave and camp traffic has required PVAS to construct a compostable toilet facility at the preserve, and the structure often must be cleaned twice a week. As you can imagine, the cost of this service adds up over a summer. We are now asking private recreating groups who use Yankauer parking and bathrooms to pay a user-fee to allow us to keep the bathrooms up to standards that we all appreciate. This user-fee form is attached and can be submitted along with payment to PVAS, PO Box: 578, Shepherdstown, WV 25443

2. Scheduling conflicts/Parking lot space: Occasionally PVAS has a program/event at the preserve that happens to be a popular caving day. This has caused some significant problems and safety issues with people parking on the road. To avoid scheduling conflicts that cause these safety hazards, please check the PVAS calendar on our website (www.potomacaudubon.org) to see if events are planned before scheduling caving programs the same day. We’re happy to brainstorm alternative parking sites or other “Plan B” options with you.

3. Preserve use: Please be aware that we do have our own summer day camp going on from 9am-3pm M-F until June 5 - August 1st. Many of our camp activities take place in the pavilion, so the pavilion is not available during those times. Also, parents dropping off and picking up kids can fill up the parking lot quickly. Please park efficiently at all times, even if the parking lot looks empty when you arrive.

4. Based on past experiences, the camp staff has asked me to remind caving groups to please:

· Encourage participants to use appropriate language while in line at the restroom (some of our campers are very young).

· Please use the restrooms appropriately and help keep them clean.

· Pick up trash including muddy clothing, lunch trash, etc.

· Do not put trash in the compost toilets. All trash must be packed out; we don’t have trash pickup on site.

· Turn off engines while at the preserve as idling creates noise and air pollution.

Thank you in advance for your understanding and help in making the preserve a safe, clean and positive place for all who use it. If you have any questions or concerns about any items in this letter or other preserve-related issues, please do not hesitate to get in touch with PVAS’s Land Manager, Bridget Tinsley. She can be reached at bridget@potomacaudubon.org or (304) 261-6016. 

Sincerely,

Kristin Alexander
Executive Director
Potomac Valley Audubon Society
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Name of User: _____________________________________________ License #: _______________________

Affiliated Organization or Company: ___________________________________________________________

E-mail: ___________________________________ Phone: (w)__________________ (c)___________________

Event type:     ( Recreation (ex: caving, hiking, photography)      ( Party      ( Other_______________________
Amenities requested:    ( Pavilion area    ( Bathrooms     (  Parking    ( Electricity   ( Other_______________

Event date(s): _________________________________    Time: __________________ to _________________

Estimated No. of Attendees: _____________________    Visitation frequency: _________________________

User fees (for groups larger than 5 people, check all that apply):      ( Bathrooms           ( Parking             

· One time use: $1 per person or $12 per vehicle per day        Info: ______________________________

· Frequent use: $75 per month
                                            
 Info: ​​​​​​​______________________________
(No user fee for local county school groups, town sponsored groups and volunteer youth groups. Additional fees may be charged for groups over 50 people. Limit of 30 people per user-group.)
· Trash must be removed offsite by groups using the pavilions. Please bring your own garbage bags. 

· Yankauer Nature Preserve is open from dawn to dusk only. It is closed at dark.
· NO ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES OR FIRES ARE PERMITTED! 

· This permit does NOT secure the entire facility for your event. There may be other citizens visiting the facility. Applicant is responsible for cleanup and pay damages that may occur during their event. 

· Please respect neighbors and their property. Observe the posted speed limit. 

· Full payment by individuals or groups reserving a pavilion must be returned with the application. Make checks payable to Potomac Valley Audubon Society. FEES ARE NOT REFUNDABLE.
I have read and will abide by all rules of Yankauer Nature Preserve.
Applicant Signature: ​​​​​​___________________________________________  Date: ​​​​​______________________

Approved by: _________________________________________________ Date: ______________________





(PVAS staff signature)
Yankauer Use Form





Potomac Valley Audubon Society


PO Box 578


Shepherdstown, WV 25443











